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briefNEWSbrief
June 2016 
Membership:
1. Karl GohIke has started the preparations for next year’s convention. It will be at the Wailea Marriott Beach Resort, Maui. All particulars are on their website: www.mcfairbanks.com.
2. We want to welcome a new/returning member: Sheet Metal Inc/ Jim Letts. He is quite busy and probably won’t make many meetings, but wants to support our efforts in the industry.
Upcoming events:
1. The next membership meetings are scheduled for 6/14/2016 and 7/12/16 at the Glacier Brew House. 
2. The next Members and Associates event will be on 9/2/2016 at the Anchorage Golf Course; the AMCA/ASHRAE Vern Winter memorial tournament. Invitations will go out next month, but it is good to “save the date”
National news:

MCAA news
1. The National Education Initiative of MCAA, of which our recent successful seminar is one, has taught 1378 classes to 35234 attendees in an average of 86 classes per year with an average of 26 attendees each. We had Tom Williams here in May with the Project Profitability seminar, attended by 19 member/ employees.
2. MCAA celebrates safety week year around and so should you.
3. At the recent national convention Tom Stone became president of the association and in his welcomes address he said: “MCAA has been invaluable to me in my career”. He pledged the following:
a. To advocate on your behalf, every day, in Washington D.C.
b. Build upon the reputation as an education association.
c. Strengthen even further our incredible important partnership with the United Association. 
SMACNA news

1. The National SMACNA convention is October 10-19 in Phoenix AZ. SMACNA’s president calls it: “An unbeatable opportunity to learn from others.” And early bird registration is now available.
2. The fall Project Management Institute will take place in Raleigh NC on 9/12-14/2016.

3. The SMACNA Round Industrial Duct Construction App. has been introduced and can be obtained on the SMACNA website.

4. SMACNA has also published their 2016 Products and Services Guide on the website.

5. Nominations for the SMACNA Board of Directors are due 6/10/2016

6. The 5/17/2016 issue of SMACNews is now available

Local events, Training, and Publications
1. The contract negotiations with local 23 of the Sheet Metal Workers are ongoing and we hope to have a new contract by the end of the month. If you want to give me input, I will pass it on to the committee.

2. The contract with local 367 of the Plumbers and Pipe Fitters will have a new wage schedule starting 7/1/2016. The allocation to be provided by the local.

3. The summer issue of the Contractor magazine will feature our advertisement again. If someone has photo’s or suggestions for the text, we like to consider them.
4. A non-member called the office and expressed his feeling that the licensing laws are not very good and ought to be reviewed and updated. He asked if we were planning to do that. I told him that I was not aware of any efforts and that I would ask our members about their feelings.
5. The Anchorage Chamber of Commerce has the president of the University of Alaska as speaker of their Monday forum.

6. The Alaska Chamber of Commerce has announced a member appreciation reception for 6/9/2016, 5.00 – 7.00 P.M. for existing and prospective members.

7. I.A.P.M.O is taking the summer off. The next meeting is 9/20/2016.

8. ASHRAE is taking the summer off too, except for the above mentioned golf tournament. Their next formal meeting is 9/15/2016.
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